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Clothe yourselves with com-

passion, kindness, humility, 

gentleness and patience. 

Colossians 3:12 

Do you realize that when you say 

a kind word or offer a kind ges-

ture, you are imitating God? You 

are. The Bible says that kindness 

is a fruit, a by-product, of God’s 

Holy Spirit. It is part of His char-

acter. When you treat others 

with kindness, you are treating 

them the way God treats you. 

Forget the theory that too much 

kindness can make you appear 

weak or that acts of kindness 

should only be offered in re-

sponse to kindness from others. 

It pleases God to see kindness 

flowing freely from your life, 

without thought of reciprocation. 

Rather than indicating weakness 

it makes you an initiator. That 

takes strength and courage. So 

open your heart and establish 

kindness as part of your charac-

ter. 

Teacher Appreciation Week 

This coming week May 7-11 is 

Teacher Appreciation Week. 

What is great about GSLS is 

that we appreciate our teachers 

every day. Thank you for your 

partnership and support of 

Good Shepherd!   

Enrollment for 2018-19 

If you have not enrolled for next 

school year, please contact Mr. 

Mayhew.  

Summer Camps 

Don’t forget GSLS Academic, 

Sports, and Summer Fun Camp 

sign ups! 

T.R.A.C.K.S.— End of Year  

Before School Care will be avail-

able Monday, May 21 through 

Friday, May 25.  After School 

Care will be available Monday, 

May 21 through Thursday, May 

24.  There will be no After 

School Care on Friday, May 

25 (the last day of school due to 

early dismissal).  If you have any 

questions, please contact the 

school office. 

Thank you for sending your 

children to  our T.R.A.C.K.S. 

program! 

Awards Banquet   

The 34th Annual Awards Ban-

quet is Tuesday, May 22nd at 

6:30pm in the gym.  Please re-

turn the form to purchase your 

tickets by May 16th.  There will 

be a catered dinner followed by 

the presentation of awards.  We 

are looking forward to recogniz-

ing our 7th and 8th grade ath-

letes, band members, choir 

members, honor students as 

well as coaches and directors. 

Younger students participating 

in varsity sports will also be 

recognized.   

Ticket prices are $10.00 for 

adults and students in grades 5-

8; $6.00 for students in grades 

1st-4th. Kindergarten and 

younger are free. In order to 

have appropriate seating and 

catering counts, tickets will not 

be sold at the door.  You must 

have a ticket to attend the ban-

quet!    

State History Fair 

Congratulations to Matthew H., 

Sydney S., Eli L., Lars G., 

Trevor P., and Megan H.  They 

took their history projects to the 

State History Fair Thursday, 

May 3rd. 

State Science Fair 

Congratulations to GSLS  

seventh grade student, Marlaina 

G. for her accomplishment at 

the State Science Fair.  Marlaina 

received a gold certificate for 

her project, “What Fruit has the 

Most Vitamin C”. 

GSLS alum and current sopho-

more at MELHS, Reagan G, 

received a gold certificate for 

her project, “Development of a 

Hydrocolloid-based Blood Sub-

stitute for Bloodstain Pattern 

Analysis (BPA)”.  Reagan’s pa-

per was also awarded a gold 

certificate and was selected as 

one of the top ten in the Senior 

Division. 

Charger Headlines: 

A Look Ahead 

Sunday, May 6 

-Christ’s Kids Choir  

  8:00am 

-Cherub Choir 10:30am 

Monday, May 7 

-Charger Bucks—Scrip  

  Orders Due by 9:00am 

Tuesday, May 8 

-Gr. 4 Jamboree Rain Date 

-Spring Concert Gr. 1-2 &  

 Gr. 4-8 7:00pm (includes 4th  

  grade band students) 

Thursday, May 10 

-Chapel 8:25am 

Friday, May 11 

-Gr. 1 Field Trip 

 

Looking Ahead…  

May 12-18  

-8th Grade Trip Washington 

  DC 

May 18 

-ECC Program 7:00pm 

May 22  

-Awards Banquet 6:30pm 

May 24   

-Kindergarten Program  

  7:00pm 

May 25  

-End of Quarter 

-School Picnic 8:20-11:30am 

-School Year Ends,   

  Dismissal 11:30am  

-8th Grade Graduation 

  7:00pm 

 

Something to Consider: 



Charger Headlines Continues... 

The purpose of Good Shepherd Lutheran School is to provide each student with a quality Christian Education.  We 

recognize that this begins with the premise that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior and in Him we have eternal life.  

The curriculum and all activities are developed around this premise.   

Science Enrichment   June 18-22 

   Students entering Gr. 2-8, 

     June 18-22   12:00-2:00pm     

Math Refinement  

   June 18-22 & June 26-30 

   Students entering Gr. 2-5, 

     Week 1 / June 18-22   10:30-11:30pm 

     Week 2 / June 25-29   1:00-2:00pm         

   Students entering Gr. 6-8, 

     Week 1 / June 18-22   1:00-2:00pm 

     Week 2 / June 25-29   2:15-3:15am 

 

Chess Challenge    June 11-15  

   Students entering Gr. 3-5, 

      June 11-15  10:00-11:30am 

   Students entering Gr. 6-8, 

      June 11-15   1:00-3:00pm 

Athletic Camps 

The Athletic Camp form is on our web 

site and available in the school office. 

Girl’s Volleyball entering grades 3-5 & 

  grades 6-8  

Boy’s and Girl’s Basketball entering  

  grades 3-5 & 6-8. 

 

Return the completed forms along with 

payment to the school office. The deadline 

for the athletic camp forms is May 14th.  

Girl’s Basketball June 4-8 

Girls entering gr. 6-8  9:00am-12:00pm   

Girls entering gr. 3-5  1:00-2:30pm 

Boy’s Basketball  June 11-15 

Boys entering gr. 6-8  9:00am-12:00pm 

Boys entering gr. 3-5  1:00-2:30pm 

Girl’s Volleyball    June 18-22 

Girls entering gr. 6-8   9:00am-12:00pm 

Girls entering gr. 3-5  1:00-2:30pm 

Summer Athletic Camps & Enrichment Classes 

Charger Bucks  - Scrip  

Weekly orders will be on May 7th and 

14th.  The green order sheets need to be 

turned in to the school office by 9:00am on 

Mondays to be processed that week.   Walk

-up sales will be after school on Fridays 

3:00-3:30pm and will continue on Sunday 

mornings between services. 

1 - to - 1 Technology Program 

Students entering grades 6-8 will be  

receiving a note on Friday regarding our  

1 - to - 1 program.  Please contact the 

school office if there are any questions. 

Congratulations Track Team 

Congratulations to Good Shepherd’s Track 

Team.  Many students improved their 

times and distances.  We now have 12 stu-

dents that have qualified for the state track 

meet. 

Spring Concert   

The GSLS Spring Concert for Grades 1-2 

& 4-8 will be Tuesday, May 8th at 

7:00pm in the church sanctuary. The 

Cherub (1st and 2nd), Seraphim (5th and 

6th) and Singing for the Savior (7th and 

8th) Choirs will participate, as well as 

GSLS 4th Grade Band, 5-8th Grade Band, 

& Strings.  

Students should arrive by 6:45pm.  

Doors will open at 6:30pm. Please do not 

arrive before 6:30pm as teachers will not 

yet be available to supervise students.  

*1st and 2nd Graders will meet in the 

   music room.  

*5th, 6th, 7th, and 8th grade choir  

  members will meet in the cafeteria.  

*Band only students may put cases in the 

  cafeteria and go to the church sanctuary.  

*String students may put cases in the  

  connecting hallway and go to the  

  sanctuary.  

The two companies we have used in the 

past for DVDs are unavailable on the night 

of this year's spring concert. We will not 

be able to offer a DVD recording for this 

concert, but we plan on offering a DVD 

again at next year's Christmas concerts. 

School Picnic May 25th  

The school picnic is a time for the students 

to celebrate their accomplishments in a safe 

and fun environment.  There will be nu-

merous inflatables, food, and good times!   

The annual school picnic will be held the 

morning of Friday, May 25th from 8:30—

11:30am.  Once again, wristbands will be 

sold to help offset the cost of the picnic.  

Wristband order forms were sent out, are 

also available in the school office, and at-

tached to this newsletter.  We encourage 

you to consider pre-purchasing the wrist-

bands.  

This is a private picnic for the students and 

siblings of Good Shepherd.  The wrist-

bands designate this requirement for the 

State of Illinois. 

There will be opportunities for the parents 

to help supervise the event.  Sign up sheets 

will be sent to the room parents and they 

will be calling to ask for your assistance.  

Please sign up to work a shift if able.  You, 

the parents, have always been generous in 

helping to make the events at Good Shep-

herd successful!  

Blood Drive 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church will once 

again sponsor the Mississippi River Blood 

Drive on Monday, May 21, from 3:00 p.m. 

to 6:00 p.m. in the church fellowship hall. 

All of the donations stay in the Metro East 

area.  The blood supplies get used up 

quickly in the summer months so please 

consider donating to help out with this 

worthy cause.  

Good Shepherd Lutheran VBS 

Vacation Bible School—Join us at Splash 

Canyon VBS June 25-29 from 9 a.m. - 12 

p.m. Good Shepherd Vacation Bible School 

helps children learn about Jesus live by 

faith. VBS is open to children Preschool 

(turning 4 before 9/1/17) through fifth 

grade. Students sixth grade and above are 

welcome to help as volunteers. You may 

register as a helper or to attend here:  

https://vbsmate.com/events/

GSLCSVBS/16084 

 

https://vbsmate.com/events/GSLCSVBS/16084
https://vbsmate.com/events/GSLCSVBS/16084


Charger Bucks  - Scrip 

Be prepared for all the special spring and 

summer events:  Mother’s Day, Father’s 

Day, graduations, vacations, movies, dining 

out, road trips, home improvement projects, 

gardening…Remember you can pay your 

Kohl’s charge in the store with scrip cards!! 

MELHS students are invited to earn tuition 

credits using scrip gift cards purchased 

through GSLS. 

Check out www.shopwithscrip.com to sign 

up for online purchasing and Presto Pay.  

Enrollment code:  F8CLL9AF2577.   

Student Resources  

We are quickly approaching the end of the 

year.  If you have concerns about your 

student’s scholastic, behavioral or social 

functioning, now is a fantastic time to seek 

some extra support. Your child’s current 

teacher has had a whole year with him or 

her and can be very helpful in the assess-

ment process.  And the summer is an ex-

cellent time to seek new solutions or try 

new ideas so that by the time the new 

school year starts, your child is ready to 

roll.  Don’t lose any more time if your 

parent-instinct is pushing you to get some 

extra help.  Ask your child’s teacher and/

or call Mrs. Cuddeback, Good Shepherd 

School Counselor, or Mrs. Italiano, Re-

source Teacher. Questions, please contact 

the school.  

No Lunches Served/No Milk 

The kitchen will be closed and no lunches 

or milk will be provided after Friday, May 

11th.  Remember to pack your lunch and 

drink. 

Entering Kdg, 2nd & 6th Gr. 

Illinois State Examination Requirements, 

forms and wavers are available on Illinois 

Department of Health 

(www.idph.state.il.us), the Illinois State 

Board of Education (www.isbe.net.), Good 

Shepherd Lutheran (www.gslcs.org) web-

sites. 

*Physical Examination and Immuniza-

tions:   

All students entering kindergarten, 6th 

grade and new students entering Illinois 

schools for the first time will be required 

to have proof of a physical examination, 

protection from communicable disease, 

performed and signed by a licensed physi-

cian. Record shall be provided on the State 

of Illinois Child Health Examination 

Form. 

Students entering 6th grade are required 

to have two booster vaccinations called 

Tdap and Meningococcal. 

*Dental Examinations: 

All students entering kindergarten, 2nd 

and 6th grade and new students entering 

Illinois schools for the first time will be 

required to have an oral health examina-

tion. The required examination must be 

performed by a licensed dentist and he/

she shall sign the State of Illinois Dental 

Examination Form. 

*Eye Examinations: 

All students entering kindergarten and 

new students entering Illinois schools for 

the first time are required to present proof 

of an eye examination by an optometrist 

or medical doctor who performs eye ex-

aminations and shall complete and sign 

the Illinois Eye Examination Report 

Form. 

Baby Chicks in Kindergarten 

After waiting patiently for 21 days, the 

students in Mrs. Sengele’s kindergarten 

classroom were excited to greet 8 new 

chicks.  The students are already picking 

out names and watching closely for the 

last eggs to hatch.  

LEGO League Jr. Expo 

On Saturday, April 14th  two Jr. FLL 

teams from Good Shepherd participated in 

the Southwestern Illinois FIRST LEGO 

League Jr. Expo.   

The Extreme Hypothekids received 

the “Li’l Einstein Award” for their true 

brainy ways and exhibiting in-depth 

knowledge of their model and the chal-

lenge theme topic.  

The Graceful Geese were presented with 

the “Showmanship Award” for their inte-

grated poster/model/presentation to the 

judges. 

Papa John’s Pizza Night  

Papa John’s Pizza night is Monday, April 

30th.  Thank you for supporting GSLS at 

Papa John’s Pizza. 

Peer Tutoring  

The last day for Peer Tutoring will be 

Thursday, May 10th.  Our Peer Tutors 

will be in Washington, D.C. on their class 

trip the following week.  Thank you for 

participating again this year!  

New Member Classes 

Starting Tuesday, June 5th at 7:00 p.m. 

Would you like to learn more about the 

Lutheran faith? Come to our next New 

Member Class that begins on Tuesday, 

June 5th from 7:00-8:30 p.m. The classes 

last for ten weeks. Come to any or all. 

There is no obligation to become a mem-

ber of GSLC. The classes are free. All ma-

terials are provided. Babysitting is pro-

vided. To RSVP 

email:  michaelpwalther@gmail.com.   

Man Up! 

The Men’s Ministry welcomes Pastor Jeff 

Hemmer from Bethany Lutheran Church 

in Fairview Heights to talk about his new 

book Man Up, on Saturday, May 12th. 

Man Up doesn’t tell you to take down the 

feminists or reclaim your God-given role 

and rights. Real masculinity starts with 

giving of yourself for the good of those 

around you and in your care. It's counter-

cultural-and it's exactly how God de-

signed biblical manhood. Man Up! is a call 

to fix your eyes and your hope on the Man 

up on the cross and to find in His selfless 

sacrifice the perfect example for manliness 

in our self-indulgent, self-centered society. 

Join us in the church lower level. Hot 

breakfast (donation only) starts at 8:00 

a.m. Pastor Hemmer’s presentation starts 

at 8:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Retreads... 










